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Response to: Inquiry into Equal Access for Voter Enrolment & Voting 

Submitted by: Jay Richards, Business Manager, Vision Australia

A summary of items to be addressed in this inquiry:

1. Current level of voter enrolment in NSW

2. The impact on voter enrolment to Federal reforms for new identification requirements

3. Strategies to improve & maintain enrolment & special-needs group

The NSW SEO is receiving creditable and optimal feedback through consultation via peak agencies, such as Vision Australia. Vision Australia supports this process because it identifies barriers, raises awareness and promotes equal access to the enrolment and voting processes.  

1. We believe that the current level of voter enrolment can be improved and maintained by producing information on enrolment, voting   legislation and key election messages into a range of alternative formats such as audio, large print, braille and E-text (text-to-speech formats) for synthetic speech devices. Raising awareness and promotion through 2RPH (Radio for the Print Handicapped) in Glebe, Vision Australia communication channels and an accessible SEO website should be employed. Accessible election information should be available well before the 2007 state election.

2.  Vision Australia supports an enrolment and voting process that                                  promotes equal access, participation and is accessible. Vision Australia has several offices throughout NSW and would like the SEO to consider these as potential voting centres. Vision Australia is working with the SEO subsequent to current legislation to provide independent and private voting through electronic means for voters who are blind or vision impaired. 

3.  Vision Australia staff and volunteers should receive training from the    SEO to act as Polling Officers. This will ensure quality assistance to blind or vision-impaired voters. Vision Australia would like to see the relevant changes to the current legislation (prior to the 2011 state elections acted upon), so that full and equal access to the entire election process is achieved. This is a fundamental right of all Australian citizens. 
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